
DEEP MINUTES 
June 10, 2015 

Danvers Educational Enrichment Partnership 
PO BOX 387, Danvers, MA  01923 

978-777-8925  X-2215,   Mark B. Strout, Secretary 
www.supportdeep.org 

 
Mission Statement:  To enrich Danvers Public Schools' educational 
process through a unique partnership comprised of schools, 
community volunteers and businesses. 
 
2015--16   MEETING DATES                                                     
               
September 16, 2015                             SAVE  THE  DATE 
October 14, 2015                                DEEP WINE TASTING 
November 18, 2015                                    October 29, 2015 
December 9, 2015 
January 13, 2016                               
February 10, 2016                               2015-2016 Officers 
March 9, 2016                  
April 13, 2016                             President—Mary Beth Verry 
May 11, 2016                              Vice President—Donna Hopkins 
June 8, 2016                                Treasurer—Kevin Dillon 
                                                     Secretary---Mark Strout 
 
Teacher Memberships:  $10 per year 
Non-Teacher Membership:  $20 per year 
Corporate Memberships:  $250 minimum level 
 
Sign up now!---Either send your check payable to DEEP at PO  Box 
387, Danvers, MA, 01923— or Go to the www.supportdeep.org 
website---or forward your check to the office of Mr. Mark Strout, 
Secretary, C/O DHS, 60 Cabot Rd., Danvers, MA, 01923. 
 
MEETING LOCATION:  ALL meetings are held at the  People's 
United Bank Community Room, 7:45 AM.  All are welcome to 
join us!  (Located at 16-28 High Street)   Contact Person---Mr. 
Mark B. Strout, Secretary, 978-777-8925  X-2215.  



 
 
STUDENT OF THE MONTH PROGRAM 
VILLAGE AUTOMOTIVE GROUP-- "KEYS TO SUCCESS PROGRAM"   
Tamara Strong—Danvers Hyundai/Volvo Village Danvers. 
 
 
Members Present:  Glenn Boutchie, Diane Langlais,  Matthew 
Schroeder, Dr. Lisa Dana, Donna Hopkins, Tom Savage, Mary Beth Verry, 
Jeff Liberman, Connie Pawlak, Kevin Dillon, Richard Stoney, and Mark 
Strout. 
 
MINUTES: Motion made to accept the May minutes and passed 
unanimously. 
 
TREASURY:  Diane Langlais presented a comprehensive report showing 
total assets at $99,161.19 
 
DEEP TEACHER GRANTS:  Vice President and Teacher 
Grant Chairperson, Mr. Glenn Boutchie, stated that the grants 
were given out at the June 8th school committee meeting by 
President Gayla Bartlett.  A discussion followed, which focused 
around clarifying the “specifics” of what can be applied for by the 
teachers next year, and clarifying the “big picture” as to the 
technology plan for the Danvers Public Schools.  A sub-committee 
meeting will follow up this summer.  $14,425 was awarded on 
Monday evening to our teachers.   
 
PROJECT GRADUATION:   Mark Strout informed the group 
that the Salem 5 Community Foundation presented a $200 check 
to the Project Graduation co-chairs.  Kevin Dillon, (Salem 5 
representative to DEEP) was thanked by the group.  Mark Strout 
stated that the Danvers High School administration is very 
appreciated of everyone’s efforts in supporting the Class of 2016 at 
this event.  
 
 
 



 
 
 
2015 Wine Tasting—The date for the 2015 DEEP Wine 
Tasting is October 29th.  PLEASE save the date! There was a 
lengthy discussion about the Wine Tasting, (major sponsors, public 
relations, (social media/banners in Danvers Square, electric 
company inserts, posters in store fronts, etc.).  Mark Strout stated 
that Gayla Bartlett and Mary Beth Verry are already busy at work 
securing sponsors and “spreading the word” about the event.  We 
hope to make this year’s Wine Tasting the BEST EVER, and we 
would like to invite any teachers in the system to GET 
INVOLVED! 
 
 
OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS:   The newly 
elected officers for the 2015-2017 term are: 
 
Mary Beth Verry---------PRESIDENT 
Donna Hopkins-----------VICE PRESIDENT 
Kevin Dillon---------------TREASURER 
Mark Strout----------------SECRETARY 
 
Subcommittee Meeting:  A subcommittee meeting will take 
place on June 24th at 8:00 AM at the Peoples United Bank 
Community Room, located at 16-28 High Street, Danvers, MA, 
01923. 
 
Next regular meeting is September 16th, 2015, at the 
Peoples United Bank community room, 16-28 High Street, 
Danvers, MA, 01923, at 7:45 AM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mark Strout, Secretary 
For: Gayla Bartlett, Glenn Boutchie, Diane Langlais, Matthew Schroeder 


